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OUR TOWN
Got news for ‘Our Town’?

Do you have some news about your hometown that you would like to see in 
the paper? Send it to “Our Town” in care of Features Editor Andy Steinke at The 
Herald-Palladium, P.O. Box 128, St. Joseph, MI 49085; deliver it to 3450 Hollywood 
Road; fax it to The HP at 429-4398; or send email to focus@TheHP.com. Timely 
news about upcoming events should be received two weeks prior to the events.

IN BRIEF
Berrien County Genealogical 
Society meets on Tuesday

ST. JOSEPH — The Berrien 
County Genealogical Society will 
have its monthly meeting at 7 p.m. 
Tuesday at the LDS Family His-
tory Center, 3653 Niles Road.

The topic is “Keeping Up in the 
21st Century.” Those who attend 
will learn how to use 2015 technol-
ogy to be successful in family re-
search, including Facebook, Twit-
ter, blogs and Instagram.

Meetings are free to the public, 
and door prizes are drawn.

Clark Salaried Retirees Club 
meets at Buchanan Sr. Center

BUCHANAN — The Clark 
Salaried Retirees Club will meet at 
noon Wednesday at the Buchanan 
Senior Center, 810 Rynearson St.

Mike Mortimore, director of the 
Berrien County Health Depart-
ment and Berrien County health 
offi cer, will speak on the state of 
health in Berrien County.

Retired salaried employees of 
Clark Equipment Co. and Clark 
Credit Corp. are eligible for mem-
bership in the club.

For more information, contact 
Don Ryman at 695-6552.

Free introduction
to square dancing offered

STEVENSVILLE — A free in-
troductory lesson to square danc-
ing will be offered from 6:30-8 p.m. 
Sept. 15 at Hollywood Elementary 
School, 143 E. John Beers Road.

Ken Burke will take participants 
through step-by-step lessons and 
keep everyone moving to all genres 
of music, from Kenny Chesney to 
Bruno Mars.

Those who are interested in con-
tinuing can then enroll for 14 
weeks of lessons.

For more information, call 
Burke at 325-7204.

Kiwanis Club awards $18K
in college scholarships

The Kiwanis Club of St. Joseph 
and Benton Harbor has an-
nounced the recipients of college 
scholarships awarded by the St. 
Joseph Kiwanis Foundation for 
2015-16.

Winners of the $500 or $1,000 
renewable scholarships also were 
members of high school Key Clubs 
at Lakeshore, Lake Michigan 
Catholic, St. Joseph and Benton 
Harbor high schools.

This year, the foundation award-
ed $18,000 to 21 local students.

Scholarship winners are Elisa 
Herrman of Baroda; Rachael Hol-
bert of Benton Harbor; Ariana 
Zehm of Berrien Springs; Sahar 
Ashrafzadeh of Bowling Green, 
Ky.; Amy Erickson, Rachael Lhot-
ka, Jennifer Dowsett, Matthew 
Dunaj, Alexandra Raklovits, 
Alexis Phillips, Alice Russell, Me-
gan Patel, Spencer Schonschack, 
Dakota Cook, Madeleine Wil-
liams, Courtney Rooker and Au-
drey Drotos, all of St. Joseph; and 
Mary Alsbro, Maria McCoy, Re-
becca Barta, Summer Segar and 
Hailey McAllister, all of Stevens-
ville.

Islam topic of Aug. 24 
library talk in New Buffalo

NEW BUFFALO — “Islam and 
Culture” is the topic for the Friends 
of New Buffalo Library presenta-
tion at 6:30 p.m. Aug. 24, at the li-
brary, 33 N. Thompson.

Lake Michigan College’s David 
Tidwell will explore the similarities 
and differences between the form 
and structure of Islam in relation 
to Judaism and Christianity.

Tidwell has taught Islam and 
studied the Quran and also lived in 
Saudi Arabia for six years.

For more information, call 469-
2933 or email new.buffalo.FOL@
gmail.com.

SCHOOL NEWS
Omission

Andrew Schmidt, a senior, made 
the honor roll at St. Joseph High 
School with a 4.0 GPA. His name 
was omitted by the school on a list 
of other honor roll members.

Dean’s list
The following student was named to 

a dean’s list.
Wheaton College

Wheaton, Ill.
Coloma – Jonathan Griffin

Mendel Center names top volunteer
BENTON HARBOR — Sam-

mye Bale of Benton Harbor was 
named the Mendel Center Main-
stage 2014-15 Volunteer of the 
Year during the college’s 23rd 
annual volunteer appreciation 
party.

She was recognized for her ef-
forts from among a group of 
more than 100 active Mainstage 
volunteers.

“Sammye has taken true own-
ership of the Mendel Center ex-
perience by creating a fun, 
friendly, helpful atmosphere for 
patrons,” said Autumn Pelkey, 

Mendel Center 
operations man-
ager. “Her cheer-
ful, approachable 
demeanor makes 
patrons immedi-
ately feel wel-
come.”

Nominated by 
The Mendel Cen-
ter staff  for the 
award, Bale is new to the volun-
teer team, having joined in 
2014.

A native of Southwest Michi-
gan, Bale returned to the area 

recently after living in Chicago 
and Los Angeles.

In addition to her volunteer 
work with the Mendel Center, 
she donates time to the Humane 
Society of Southwestern Michi-
gan.

Several other volunteers also 
received service awards: Erna 
Felgner, Kitty Fisher, Debra Fri-
day, Barbara Klein, Joyce 
Klemm, Charlotte Martin, Ca-
mille Sandel, Warren Seaburry, 
Cecelia Seaburry and Linda 
Timm for 20 years of service; 
Barb Pullins for 15 years of ser-

vice, and Marie Suzor and Jackie 
Witt for 10 years of service.

The annual appreciation event 
celebrates the work of the volun-
teers who staff  nearly 100 LMC 
and community events each 
year.

Mainstage volunteers are re-
sponsible for ensuring patron 
safety, ushering, patron assis-
tance and other assignments re-
lated to day-of-show operations.

Those interested in joining the 
volunteer corps can contact 
Grace Kelmer, front of house 
manager, at 927-8116.

BALE
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After a three-year hiatus, the Lighted Boat Parade returned to the St. Joseph River on July 18. Taking “Best in Show” in the ’80s-themed event 
was Dan and Tara Shea’s with their “Who You Gonna Call?” Ghostbuster theme. Terrence Schaul was awarded the “Totally ’80s” prize for his 
“Say Beetlejuice Three Times” entry, seen here, and Rob Winckel won the “Totally Gnarly Small Boat” competition for his two kayaks, “Pac-Man” 
and “Ms. Pac-Man.” According to St. Joseph Today, plans are underway for the 2016 parade.

LIGHTED BOAT PARADE

LIBRARIES
Benton Harbor

Friday Teen Activity After-
noons are on a drop-in basis 
from 1-4 p.m.

Monday Movies & Melty 
Beads will be from 1-4 p.m. Mon-
day on a drop-in basis for all ages 
to watch movies and create with 
fuse beads.

In addition, at 1:30 p.m., a 
program on healthy eating will 
be provided by MSU Extension 
specialist Yolanda Thrash.

The Boys and Girls Book 
Group will meet from 6:30-7:30 
p.m. Monday.

The library board will meet at 
4 p.m. Tuesday.

Lakeland Healthcare will pres-
ent a program about nutrition 
and fi tness for kids, from 11 a.m.-
noon Tuesday.

The Superheroes Reading Pro-
gram Awards Ceremony, for all 
kids who have completed the 
summer reading program, will be 
at 3 p.m. Wednesday. Certifi cates 
will be presented and Ronald 
McDonald will provide enter-
tainment.

Teen Gaming Thursdays are 
on a drop-in basis from 1-4 p.m. 
for board, video and card 
games.

The Teen Raffl e, for those teens 
who collected library dollars in 
the reading program, will begin 
at 1 p.m. Aug. 21.

The Adultier Book Club, for 
adults in their 20s, will meet from 
6:30-7:30 p.m. Aug. 25.

Lifeline Screening will be at 
the library Aug. 26. Call 1-888-
653-6450 for details.

Berrien Springs
Anime Club will meet from 

3-4:30 p.m. today. Any teens in 
grades 6-12 can stop by the Com-
munity Room to meet other An-
ime/Manga fans, have a snack 
and watch episodes.

The library will be closed 
Monday through Saturday dur-
ing fair week. The book drop lo-
cated to the left of the front 

doors will be available.
Preschool Story Time and Pa-

jama Story Time are on hiatus 
until further notice.

Local lawyer William Wester-
beke will be at the library to dis-
cuss the ins and outs of elder law 
from 1:30-3:30 p.m. Sept. 8. This 
program is free and open to any-
one interested in what to do if a 
loved one suddenly needs to be 
cared for in a nursing home, how 
to pay for nursing home costs and 
other important legal consider-
ations associated with aging.

Contact the library with any 
additional questions.

The Book Club will be meet-
ing Sept. 9 to discuss the book 
“Some Luck” by Jane Smiley.

Bridgman
Knit ’n’ Yarn Knitters meet 

from 1-3 p.m. Mondays and 
Thursdays and the third Tuesday 
of each month at 6 p.m.

The group welcomes anyone 
who does needle crafts of any 
kind. Expertise levels of all kinds 
are welcome.

Movie Monday will show 
“Hoot,” rated PG, at 1 p.m.

Baby-n-Me programs for ages 
0-2 are Mondays.

Toddler-n-Me and Story Hour 
programs for ages 2-5 are Tues-
days.

Evening Book Club, open to 
men and women of all ages, will 
meet at 6 p.m. Wednesday to dis-
cuss “Cutting for Stone” by 
Abraham Verghese.

Need computer help? Call and 
make an appointment with Ted 
for a one-on-one tech session 
Thursdays between 2-4 p.m. Ap-
pointments are for 30 minutes 
and are geared toward specifi c 
needs and interests.

Buchanan
Registration is required for 

adult-only craft and there are 
two sessions from 10:30-11:30 
a.m. and 1-2 p.m.

The craft for Aug. 21 is Fairy 
Gardens. This is a small fairy 

garden to keep inside using small 
natural items to give each garden 
its own personality.

Jack Knight Café will return in 
September.

The rock and read fundraiser 
will be from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. Sept. 
5. Stop by the library with a $10 
entry fee, get a T-shirt and pick 
up a fundraising packet.

Call or stop by to set up an ap-
pointment with Pamela or Laura 
for personal training on a Kin-
dle, iPod, NOOK or iPhone. 
Learn how to checkout e-books 
and audiobooks from Overdrive 
and learn how to download three 
free songs a week through the li-
brary’s freegal music.

The library can help patrons 
scan old photos and documents. 
Bring in a fl ash drive or a laptop 
and the library will help transfer 
them safely. Those without fl ash 
drives, can purchase one at the 
library for $10.

Coloma
Story Hour is taking a break 

for the rest of the summer. It will 
resume Sept. 16.

Hartford
Story Time is at 10:30 a.m. 

Wednesdays for children ages 
2-5.

Lincoln
Look for the library at Baro-

da’s second annual Party on the 
Pavers on Saturday. Visit www.
barodavillage.org for more de-
tails.

Receive technology assistance 
on a fi rst-come, fi rst-served basis 
from 10 a.m.-1 p.m. Tuesdays 
and 1-5 p.m. Thursdays at the li-
brary.

The library has books avail-
able for a couple of August dis-
cussion groups. For teens, there 
is Pizza and Pages at 3:30 p.m. 
Aug. 21 to discuss “The Uglies” 
by Scott Westerfeld.

For adults the Tales You Can 
Taste Book Club will share “The 
Glass Kitchen” by Linda Francis 

Lee at 6 p.m. Aug. 26. The group 
will meet at Martin’s in Stevens-
ville.

This free book discussion will 
be followed by an optional cook-
ing class taught by Lisa Micunek 
of Martin’s School of Cooking 
for $15.

Register for the book discus-
sions at the library’s front desk. 
Contact Martin’s at 429-1711 to 
register for the cooking class.

Looking to borrow a book, 
CD or DVD the library doesn’t 
have? Ask about the Inter Li-
brary Loan Service available to 
residents of Lincoln, Royalton 
and Baroda Townships.

Library story times include 
Thursday’s Bouncing Babies to 
Books at 10:30 a.m. (registration 
required), Friday’s Fun Friday 
Story Time & Craft at 10:30 
a.m., and Tuesday’s Toddler 
Tunes and Tales at 10:30 a.m.

Niles
Twisted Stitches is at 1 p.m. to-

day. Bring yarn or a sewing proj-
ect and enjoy a cup of coffee or 
tea while you chat and work. All 
skill levels are welcome.

Join the library for a day dedi-
cated to the Doctor, his compan-
ions and their many adventures 
through time and space from 1-6 
p.m. Saturday. Whether you are 
a longtime fan or just want to 
know what the fuss is about, 
come check it out.

Costumes are welcome and en-
couraged. Different episodes of 
the Doctor’s adventures will be 
screened. There also will be fun 
stuff to do around the building 
like a Doctor Who-themed scav-
enger hunt, a Doctor Who role-
playing game, a Tardis to take 
pictures with, and sheets to test 
your knowledge of Doctor Who 
characters.

Every superhero needs a side-
kick. The library will have paint-
able plaster animals available for 
kids to paint at 1 p.m. Monday. 

See LIBRARIES, page A6


